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SYNOPSIS —  
  
A change order in the amount of $19,966.41 with Corell Contractor, Inc. 
(Steve Corell, President, 1300 Lincoln Street, West Des Moines, Iowa, 
50265) for a contract price adjustment in conjunction with the Fleur Drive 
Widening – Army Post Road to County Line Road project.  This change order 
will provide incentive payment for pavement thickness. 
  
  
FISCAL IMPACT —  
  
Funding for this change order is provided in the current Capital Improvements 
Budget, Fleur Drive Widening – Army Post Road to County Line Road, Index 
Code 481242, Account 543060, Fund CP038, Organization ENG990000, 
Project STR112, Activity ID 06-2002-001.  Being 80% ($15,973.13) Iowa 
Department of Transportation (IDOT) Surface Transportation Program (STP) 
Funds with 20% ($3,993.28) City of Des Moines General Obligation (G.O.) 
Bonds. 
  
  
RECOMMENDATION — 
  
Approval of Change Order No. 8 with Corell Contractor, Inc. 
  
  
BACKGROUND — 
  
The new pavement widening on Fleur Drive was cored at ten locations to 
determine the pavement thickness.  The core lengths were measured and a 
Thickness Index was calculated using the statistical information generated.  
According to IDOT Specification, the calculated Thickness Index of 0.381 
entitled the contractor to an incentive payment of 103%.   
  
Payment for the quantities of pavement in square yards will be at 103% of the 
contract unit bid price in accordance with the Payment Schedule in IDOT 
Standard Specification Section 2301.35A. 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  



  
  
  



  


